
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        March 1, 2010 
 
 
HON. MARIA LEA A. SALVORO 
Punong Barangay 
Barangay Hall 
Puhagan, Valencia 
Negros Oriental 
 
Dear Punong Barangay Salvoro: 
 
 This has reference to your letter dated February 04, 2010, addressed to Atty. 
Carmela S. Fernan, Regional Director, Department of Budget and Management - 7, 
inquiring the disposition of the cash prize awarded to the tanod team of your barangay as 
the provincial winner in the 2008 search for outstanding barangay tanod teams.  Your 
letter was referred to us for reply. 
 
 The search for outstanding barangay tanod teams was conceptualized to give 
recognition to the barangay tanods for their exemplary performance.  Since it is the 
tanods performance of their duties that is being recognized, the cash prize shall go to the 
members of the tanod teams awarded.   
 
       Truly yours, 
 
 
 
       PEDRO A. NOVAL, JR. 
          Regional Director 
 
.cc :   Atty. Carmela S. Fernan 
          DBM Region 7 
          Sudlon, Lahug 
          Cebu City 
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